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Mr. David Seelinger, Chairman\CEO 
Mr. Ed Martinez, Chief Operating Officer 
Mr. Joey Phelps, Affiliate Manager 
Empire CLS Worldwide Chauffeured Services 
225 Meadowlands Parkway 
Secaucus, NJ 07094 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
Please accept my sincere regret for the unfortunate incident involving your associate several months ago 
at Denver International Airport (DIA) during a transport by Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc.  As City Council 
representative for the DIA area, I can assure you that the City is working diligently to address the 
circumstances that led to the confusion of our transportation policy. It certainly is not how the City of 
Denver treats its visitors and, definitely not how Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc has grown to become one 
of Denver’s premier executive transportation companies. 

In addition, I wish to inform you that all charges levied against Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc, resulting 
from the police stop, have been dropped.  On behalf of Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc, and the people of 
Denver, I ask you to reconsider your decision not use this valuable employer in our City.   For over 20 
years, Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc and its owner\President Andy Poppenberg have been solid 
corporate citizens in our metro region. From all indications, its service to its customers has been 
exemplary; this incident should not reflect on its ability to provide excellent service to you and your 
company.   

Please call me if I can be of assistance as you consider this request at 303/331-3872. 

Respectfully, 

 

Michael B. Hancock, Denver City Councilman 
District 11 
 
Cc: Andy Poppenberg 


